
May 10, 2024 

VIA EMAIL 

PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. 
955 Jefferson Ave. 
Valley Forge Corporate Center 
Norristown, PA 19403-2497 
ATTN: PJM Generation Manager 
Generatordeactivation@pjm.com 

Re:  Deactivation Notice per PJM Open Access Transmission Tariff Section 113.1 

Dear PJM Generation Manager: 

Pursuant to Section 113.1 of the PJM Interconnection L.L.C. (“PJM”) Open Access 
Transmission Tariff, MRP Elgin LLC (“MRP Elgin”) hereby respectfully provides notice to PJM 
of its intent to deactivate and retire all four units (CT01, CT02, CT03 and CT04) at the Elgin 
Energy Center (the “Units”) in Elgin, Illinois, as of June 1, 2025.  The Units are natural gas-fired 
combustion turbines.  The Units have capacity commitments through May 31, 2024, and none of 
them is designated as a “black start” unit. 

MRP Elgin is planning to retire the Units as of June 1, 2025 in light of PJM market 
conditions and operating restrictions imposed by the stringent emissions limits under the Illinois 
Climate and Equitable Jobs Act.  Given these circumstances, continued operation of the Units is 
expected to be uneconomic relative to other opportunities.  

Please let me know if you have any questions or would like to discuss the deactivation of 
the Units. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Brant Yung 
Vice President  
MRP Elgin LLC 

cc: MIRA RPM Requests Module 


